
   1 

MEMORANDUM

MEMORANDUM 

TAB A 

January 14, 2022 

Student Affairs Committee Report 

The following summarizes the Student Affairs Committee meeting on December 2021. 

Commissioner's Office staff changes 

Melanie Heath is taking over the work of the USHE Student Affairs Committee, including the staff lead in 

the Commissioner's Office on Student Affairs-related activities.  

LGBTQ+ discussion 

Board Member Tanner Marcum presented a proposal for the USHE Board to adopt a resolution/letter of 

support for LGBTQ+ students. Several Chief Student Affairs Offices spoke in favor of a "governing 

principle" in support of serving LGBTQ+ students. Chair Church directed staff to plan to have institution 

LGBTQ+ center leaders/directors at the next committee meeting (February 2022) and a resolution for the 

Board's consideration in March 2022. 

Dream Center updates 

Brenda Santoyo (Coordinator, Dream Center, Salt Lake Community College) and Xris Macias (Director, 

Dream Center, University of Utah) provided an update on services these centers provide to various 

undocumented/DACAmented/mixed context students. They presented several recommendations to 

better support undocumented students, including a common HB 144 (residency affidavit) form, expanded 

data collection of undocumented students, and increased concurrent enrollment. 

Enrollment management feedback 

Committee Chair Lisa Michele Church and Kris Coles, Assistant Commissioner for Student Affairs, 

presented feedback from recent campus visits. Feedback summary included: improved K-12 data sharing, 

standardized high school e-transcripts, scholarship applications integration with admissions and college 

application fee waivers. 

Mental health stigma PSA contest 

The Huntsman Mental Health Institute has partnered with the Utah Student Association to reduce mental 

health stigma among college-aged students. The contest kicks off in February 2022 and culminates with 

an awards showcase of student entries in May 2022. 
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Food security survey – preliminary findings 

Yesenia Quintana, Weber State University, and Melissa Hall, University of Utah, presented early findings 

of their statewide food insecurity survey. The survey is the first statewide snapshot on food security 

among USHE students; preliminary results show that 1 in 5 higher education students in Utah's higher-

ed are so food insecure, they are skipping meals.

 A full report and individual campus reports are expected at the end of January. 

Commissioner's Recommendation  

This is an information item only; no action is required. 

Attachments 











HIGHER EDUCATION 
FOOD SECURITY SURVEY 

A First Look



Survey Information
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Extent and Severity of Food Insecurity among Higher 
Education Students 
Results of the USDA Household Food Security Module
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Urban and Rural Food Insecurity
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Technical and University/College 
Students and Food Insecurity

•



Coping with Food Insecurity
Q: How do you cope with not having enough or the right foods to eat?
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•

•

•



Basic Needs
Q: In the past year, have your or any family members you live with been unable to 
get or pay for any of the following when it was really needed?
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•

•
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Survey Response Breakdowns
n= 5,721



Survey Response Breakdowns
n= 5,721



Coming up

•

•

•
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